
 

 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to “Temporary Unit Permit Application”  No. 
00020 

 

 

 

I would like to state, the Property Manager(s) and/or Owner(s) have been good 
neighbours, adjusting their parking lot flood lamps from my windows into their property, 
for example.  And so, it would be with pleasure to support this Application.  However, 
with no animosity toward the owner(s) of this property, I have some significant 
reservations to the application.  Sadly, my issues are with the City of Victoria.   

I do not believe there has been any due diligence on behalf of the City to address the 
issue of PARKING or TRAFFIC FLOW around this area.  This intersection, the first after 
the new “Round About” at Cook/Southgate Streets is funnelling a tremendous amount of 
fast south-bound traffic on Cook Street.  I have observed, and been personally 
subjected to threat on the CROSSWALK in front of the Community Centre on Cook 
Street; traffic is also being “blocked” by pedestrians crossing north or southbound at the 
Cook/Pendergast Street intersection with the result some traffic has diverted itself 
through the parking of the Circle K, to access Pendergast Street, resulting in even more 
chaos on MY STREET.  Finally, there are a number of parking violations DAILY in front 
of (am I allowed to say “Starbucks”?) a local coffeehouse by parking, on the north side 
of the street.  This illegal parking results in funnelling Pendergast Street traffic into one 
lane, backing up both north and southbound traffic, interferes with traffic trying to exit 
Pendergast Street onto Cook Street and becomes a hazard for all pedestrians. 

I do not believe the sheer volume of parking on MY STREET during the day is 
occasioned by (am I allowed to say “Starbucks” again?) a local coffeehouse.  I believe 
instead, that employees of local businesses are by far those vying to park here.  I was 
driving eastbound on PENDERGAST STREET and patiently waited behind a garbage 
truck crew while they were emptying a garbage bins in front of that business and a car 
full of youths tried to pass me (do you really want to hear what they called me?).  I 
cannot vision how three parking spaces and nine annual bus passes for employees (for 
three years, mind you) will remedy this problem.   

THIS IS FOLLY!   I do not want to see harm coming to any local businesses, I want to 
see them grow and expand if possible.  I celebrate their success in MY COMMUNTIY.  I 
am particularly indebted to the contentious, neighbourly response of the Property 
Manager/Owner of this property.  COME UP WITH A MORE REASONABLE PLAN to 



address what you must clearly understand will be a contentious and dangerous issue in 
the near future.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

May 10, 2022 

K. Richard Rowley 

1035 Pendergast Street, 

Victoria, B.C. 

V8V 2W9 

(Please omit my identifying information if possible) 
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